
16-FOIA-159 Injury Report (Johnson) 

June 10, 2016 3:15 p.m. 

Ms. Mary Johnson 

 
Requestor’s call was transferred to Legal Dept. from MPD on the date/time noted above.  Requestor 
stated on May 24, 2016, at approximately 1:00 p.m., she fell and injured herself in the East Hazel Crest 
parking lot prior to boarding the 1:19 p.m. in-bound MED train.  Once on board the train, requestor was 
approached by the conductor collecting tickets.  Requestor told conductor what had occurred and was 
informed that the lot was not owned by Metra, but the Village of Hazel Crest.  Requestor stated the 
conductor completed an injury report per the direction of his supervisor.  Requestor did not get the 
name of the conductor or the supervisor, and was not provided with a copy of the injury report.    
Conductor offered to summon medical assistance for requestor, but requestor said she had an 
appointment downtown and could not wait.  Requestor stated she wanted to wait to make request for 
injury report until after receiving medical bill from her visit to hospital.  Requestor stated she was 
directed to obtain a copy of the injury report by her attorney.  Requestor also stated she has already 
been in contact with the Village of Hazel Crest regarding this matter. 
 




